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TO:  Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:   Finance Committee 
 
DATE:   December 16, 2009 
 
SUBJECT: Finance Committee Report and Recommendations 
 

 

The Finance Committee met in the First Floor Conference Room at 107 North Kent 

Street on Wednesday, December 16, 2009 at 8:00 a.m.  Members Ron Hottle and 

Stephen Swiger were absent.  () Items 2, 3 and 5 were approved under consent 

agenda. 

 

1. The Department of Juvenile Justice requests a General Fund supplemental 

appropriation in the amount of $7,199.73.  This amount represents FY 2009 

unspent grant funds that need to be returned.  See attached memo, p. 1.  The 

committee recommends approval. 

 

2.  The Sheriff requests a General Fund supplemental appropriation in the 

amount of $2,401.20.  This amount represents DARE reimbursements.  No 

local funds required.  See attached, p. 2 – 4. 

 

3.  The Sheriff requests a General Fund supplemental appropriation in the 

amount of $170.  This amount represents restitution and is requested to be 

appropriated to overtime.  No additional local funds required.  See attached 

memo, p. 5. 
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4. The Sheriff requests a General Fund supplemental appropriation in the amount 

of $8,286.45.  This amount represents the net proceeds from a Sheriff sale is 

requested to be appropriated for replacement computers.  See attached memo, 

p. 6 – 7.  The committee recommends approval. 

 

5.  The Fire & Rescue Chief requests a General Fund supplemental 

appropriation in the amount of $2,654.44.  This amount represents an 

insurance reimbursement for auto repairs.  No local funds needed.  See 

attached memo, p. 8 – 9. 

 

6. The County Administrator requests a General Fund supplemental 

appropriation in the amount of $50,000.  This amount represents a 

reappropriation of PPEA review fees submitted by Howard Shockey and Sons, 

Inc. for a county fire station.  See attached memo, p. 10.  The committee 

recommends approval. 

 

7. The County Administrator and Finance Director request discussion on the 

FY 2011 budget status.  See attached memo, p. 11. 

 

 

Information Only 

 

1. A thank you note was received from First Night Winchester for the County’s 

support of the New Year’s Eve Festival of the Arts.  See attached, p. 12. 

 

2. The Finance Director provides November 30, 2009 financial statements.  See 

attached, p. 13 – 17. 

 

3. The Finance Director provides the Fund 10 Transfer report.  See attached, 

p. 18 – 19. 
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4. The Finance Director provides the Unreserved Fund Balance report.  See 

attached, p. 20. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

FINANCE COMMITTEE 
 
Bill M. Ewing 
Richard Shickle 
Charles DeHaven 
Richie Wilkins 
 
 
By  
 
_______________________________ 
  Cheryl B. Shiffler, Finance Director 
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